
MINUTES OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING 
NOVEMBER 16, 2012 

 
Chairman Petraitis called the meeting to order at 7:15 PM in the Elementary School 
Auditorium, immediately following the Special Town Meeting.  Also present were 
Selectmen Walter and Chabot, and Board of Assessors Chairman Sheila Buzzell. 
 
Mr. Petraitis explained that this is a continuation of the Tax Classification Hearing that 
was opened at the November 5th Selectmen’s meeting. 
 
Mrs. Buzzell explained that the Town has $1,767.26 in excess levy limit, and last year’s 
tax rate of $13.50 will be going up for FY13.  She noted that the Board of Assessors 
recommends keeping a single tax rate. 
 
Mr. Chabot moved, and Mrs. Walter seconded, a motion to keep a single tax 
classification rate for FY13.  So voted. 
 
There being no further business, at 7:20 PM Mr. Chabot moved, and Mrs. Walter 
seconded, a motion to adjourn. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Leslie Scott Burton 
Administrative Assistant  


